




Other Contributors

GOLDEN GRADS

Wallace McClure. who has combined a career in
governmentservice with that of a professorof law at
severalschools,including Duke University and the Uni­
versity of Virginia, earned two degreesat UT-B.A.,
1910; LL.D., 1911. A 1973 gift to UT's Collegeof Law,
which was specifiedfor purchasesof materialsin inter­
nationallaw, revealedtheconnectionof this gift with the
W. K. McClure Foundationfor the Study of World
Affairs. Establishedin 1941 asa memorialto his parents,
this Foundationhascontributedannuallyto the Univer­
sity for support of fellowships, awarded by the Uni­
versity to studentsspecializingin internationalrelations
and in internationallaw.

It is understoodthat the Trusteesof the Foundation
will continuethis gift annually,in additionto thefellow­
ships,for the enrichmentof the collectionsin theareaof
internationalaffairs and internationallaw.

Col. Fay Warrington Brabson,graduateof the Uni­
versityofTennesseein 190I, earnedtheM.A. degreefrom
Vanderbilt in 1913. It was this seconddegreewhich pro­
vided credentialsfor his appointmentasHeadof theHis­
tory Departmentof StauntonMilitary Academy after
retirement from 42 years of active military duty.
Throughout his career as officer and professor,Col.
Brabson maintainedan active interest in the study of
history. His book, AndrewJohnson;a Life in Pursuitof
the Right Course.1809-1875,publishedposthumouslyin
1972,is theculminationof his lifelong researchandstudy
of theTennesseetailor who becametheseventeenthPresi­
dent of the United States.It is interestingto notethatan
uncompletedmanuscriptof this work forms a partof the
St. GeorgeSioussat(also a studentof Johnson)Papers
which were acquiredsomeyearsago.

Copiesof this book,givento the library by hisfamily,
are timely and particularlyappropriateto this collection
since they add breadth of information to that being
assembledand published in The Papers of Andrew
Johnson,editedby membersof the UT faculty andpub­
lished by the University of TennesseePress.

PHI KAPPA PHI

Not yet alumni, thoughsoonto be, membersof the
University Chapterof thehonorsocietyof Phi KappaPhi
have recentlymadea generouscontributionfor the pur­
chaseof library materials.Since there were no restric­
tions on useof thesefunds,they will be usedfor booksof
generalinterestfor any or all of the library facilities on
campus.

Suchcontributionsastheseareparticularlywelcome
sincethey indicatethestudents'interestin andknowledge
of the importanceof the library in relation to the entire
universityexperience.Bookswill bepurchasedwith these
funds wisely and gratefully.

COLLECTIONS OF BOOKS

Many individualsgive booksto the librariesthrough­
out theyear.Collectionsof particularimportanceinclude
gifts from the estatesof University faculty, Dr. RalphE.
Dunford, longtime Deanof Students;Dr. TheodoreW.
Glocker. who servedas Professorand Deanof the Col­
legeof BusinessAdministration;andDr. SaloEngel.Pro­
fessor, Political Science. Another such professional
collection has come from Dr. Edward E. Cureton.
ProfessorEmeritus, Psychology. From individuals not
university connected,we wish to thank, particularly,
Richard L. Rose. Mrs. Nell W. Sterchi. Mrs. Clifton
Wolfe,and RudolfF. Bertram,whosenamehasappeared
in theseReportsin previousyears.

Gifts to the Law Library include thoseof Harve M.
Dugginsandthe firms of Frantz, McConnell& Seymour
and Kennerly. Montgomery, Howard & Finlay. Engi­
neering Library continuesto receivegifts from Paul C.
Cromwell, EmeritusProfessorof ElectricalEngineering,
and Agriculture Library has profited particularly from
the gift of JamesS. Kring.

We appreciateall gifts and regret that limitations of
spaceprecludethe listing of namesof all contributors.
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library Contributors

PATRONS 1972-73

Patrons have given a thousand dollars
or more during the year.

Alumni Association

Better English Fund

Mrs. Smiley Blanton

Nancy Brown

Mrs. J. T. Mengel

The White Stores, Inc.



DONORS 1972-73

John A. Hyman, '46
Irving Club
Mrs. T. L. James, Jr., '27
Mrs. Edith M. Jesse
Mrs. Elizabeth Hamer Kegan, '33
Pat C. Kerr, '52
Mrs. A. H. Lancaster, '45
Holbert H. Long
John E. Lutz II, '40
William A. Lyday, Jr., '57, '63
Mrs. Dorothy R. McCarthy, '35
Wallace McClure, '10
Charles F. McCrory, '41
S. Marcovitch
Bernadine Meyer
F. DeWolfe Miller
Dr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Mitchell, '65, '62
Charlton D. Moore, '49
Lucy S. Morgan, '22
Cameron E. Perry
Phi Kappa Phi
N. Sterling Nichols, '29
Patricia A. Purvis, '70
Mr. & Mrs. Cecil L. Roach, '43
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. Scott, Jr., '29, '31
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert M. Scull, Jr., '62, '62
William C. Seaton, '57
Mrs. Plowden G. Sessions
Mr. & Mrs. Ben B. Smith, 'SO, '5 I
Dr. & Mrs. Bain T. Stewart, '35
Dr. & Mrs. Carl M. Stiefel, '54, '56
Michael C. Thomas, '63
Burt L. Thompson, '62
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur C. Tuggle
Mr. & Mrs. Neal A. Waldrop, '43, '43
Anna A. Weigel, '12
Overdown Whitmire, '10
Guy C. Youngerman, 'IS

Edward C. Anderton, '43
Joe F. Beene, '62
Mr. & Mrs. George B. Bishop, '57, '58
Richard W. Boss
Olive H. Branch
F. W. Brigance, '43
Dr. & Mrs. Ernest E. Byrn, 'SO, '54
James H. Carroll, '47
Katherine Carson, '02
Mrs. A. Lynn Clapp, '64
John M. Clemens, '40
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Corbitt, '31, '33
Kenneth Curry
Richard B. Davis
Nathan W. Dougherty, '09
Nancy G. Doughty, '48
Willis H. Doughty, Jr., '29
Harold L. Ernest, Sr.
J. Hugh Felts, '34
Harold S. Fink
John H. Fisher
Mr. & Mrs. Emerson H. Fly, '54, '60
H. Paul Gant, '06
Stuart Garrett
Mr. & Mrs. Henry C. Goodrich, '43, '44
Dr. & Mrs. Michael E. Gordon, '72
LeRoy P. Graf
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Guthrie, Jr., '57, '65
Henry A. Haenseler, 'IS
Julian Harriss, '39, '46
Mrs. Gladys O. Hastings, '23
Jack A. Henshaw, 'SO
Ruth L. Highberger

>Mrs. John C. Hodges
Stephen L. Holland, '65
Dr. & Mrs. Andrew D. Holt
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas J. Hutchison, '37
Mr. & Mrs. Robert S. Hutchison, '41
Arthur B. Hyman, '0 I

Donors have given from one hundred to one thousand dollars.
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THOSE HONORED 1972-73

Ira N. Chiles
Mrs. Milton L. Clemens, '32
Edgar D. Eaves
Harold S. Fink
Stanley J. Folmsbee
Eleanor E. Goehring
Leo J. Hardin
Bernie B. and Helen W. Martin, '09
Hilton A. Smith

THOSE MEMORIALIZED 1972-73

Mrs. Ross McNutt Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. O. W. Anderton, Sr.
Mrs. Anna Belle Whittle Armstrong
Carl M. Armstrong, Sr.
Max B. Arnstein
J. Francis Beene
Anna Bell Bowling
Mrs. Ruth Boyd
Fay Warrington Brabson, '01
Joe W. Brimm, '28
Harvey Broome, '23
Mrs. Benjamin J. D. Bruff
Charles M. Brown
Mrs. Ruth B. Brown
Mrs. Harold Bullard
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Burgin
Paul O'Neal Canaday, '26
William Waller Carson
Robert B. Church III
William E. Clark, '34
Mrs. Callie F. Coffey
Charles Copeland
Mrs. Gene D. Dapore
June L. DeVine
Mary Arizona Dodson
Ralph E. Dunford
Salo Engel

elson Farmer
Lucy E. Fay
Irby Finley
Irvin Fly
Hartley Folmsbee
Mrs. Edward C. Fowler
J. Lyman Fowler
Walter L. Franklin
Mrs. Cora B. French
Horton G. Gangwer, Sr.
Ollia E. Goff
Thomas H. Goodman
Mr. & Mrs. Armour T. Granger
R.C. Greek
Lucien C. Greene
A.H. Greer
Mrs. Carrie Hadley
Jessie W. Harris
C. Alan Harlan
Mrs. Jane Gray Haun
James Preston Hess, Sr., '16



John C. Hodges
AL. Jerdan
William H. Jesse
Thomas A. Johnson
Alfred P. Levin
Jack Lewelling
Millard Loy
Mrs. Will Alcorn Luck
Charles M. McAfee, Jr., '65
Leonidas Wallace McCown, '09
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Jones McDonald
Mrs. Mary Eunice Marius
Gary Mason
William George Michalopulos
Dr. & Mrs. Harcourt Morgan
Brown Murphree
AC. icely
HaskelOgle
Joe Henry Olin
Henry Clay Oliver
Mrs. Thomas J. Osborne
Joseph R. Parrish
Elvina "Binnie" Pelle
William Roy Pouder
Charles M. Powell
Mrs. Alpha Reagan
James H. Rike, '40
Frank Riley
Judson H. Robertson
Ross N. Robinson, '19
Mr. & Mrs. Elemer von Rostas, Jr.
Gertrude Ruskin
M. Howard Sanders
Ralph P. Scharringhaus
C.D. Sherbakoff
Beverly Shrode
M. Dewey Smith
W. Eidson Smith
W.W. Snead
Sherri Tipton Stewman
Dr. & Mrs. Walter E. Stiefel

Mrs. Garner Strickland
Clark E. Tarwater
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Taylor
W. Franklin Taylor
Richard Thaler
Mrs. Bessie Maples Thomas
Laura Thornburgh, '04
Mrs. Bertie G. Tobey
Mrs. Vera Earle B. Tryday
Frank F. Venable, Sr.
James J. Walker
Henrietta Weigel, '18
Helen Martha Wilson
Roy E. Witt
George Zarbock
Mrs. Nora M. Zarbock
Ben Zirkle
Sam A Venable, '35
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Procedures for Making Gifts
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Over the years, private gifts have played an important
role in UTK's library program. Our regular sources of
income simply cannot provide sufficient funds for us to
acquire the many materials and books which are needed
to maintain the level of quality we desire.

Because private financial support is needed, we are
often asked to explain the various methods of making
gifts to the University and to identify the most appropri­
ate and effective among the several alternatives which are
available.

The most popular and effective ways to support the li­
brary program are:

GIFTS OF BOOKS OR
OTHER VALUABLE LIBRARY MATERIALS:
Of course, we are particularly interested in receiving gifts
which will help us enhance collections already begun or
help us fill out certain subject areas as required by the aca­
demic program of the University. At an institution of our
size and complexity, we often need duplicate copies of
titles. You are encouraged to get in touch with us if you
are in doubt about the desirability of books you may want
to contribute.

GIFTS OF CASH,
A D APPRECIATED SECURITIES:
One of the most effective ways of assisting us is an out­
right gift of cash or securities. This enables us to apply the
gift to the most pressing need. Ordinarily, of course, such
funds would be used primarily for acquisition of new
books. A gift of appreciated securities offers attractive in­
come tax benefits. Personal gifts of this type will be
credited to your annual giving program records at the
University. In addition, of course, such gifts will qualify
you for membership in the Century Club or President's
Club if they meet the minimum requirements.

DEFERRED GIFTS:
A deferred gift is one in which the donor retains some
kind of interest or involvement. The University does not
actually receive use of the funds until some later date. In­
cluded in this category are: bequests by will, life insur­
ance, charitable remainder unitrusts and charitable re­
mainder annuity trusts. It is important to note that while
deferred gifts do not accrue to the University until some
date in the future, there are usually immediate income tax
benefits which can be enjoyed by the donor. Gifts made in

this manner can be designated for the library program,
and usually require competent legal assistance to insure
that they are correctly established.

As indicated, all of these gift methods offer income tax
deduction advantages which should be carefully con­
sidered. The UTK Development Department has the re­
sponsibility of working directly with all interested donors
to insure that their gifts are intelligently planned in the
light of current tax regulations. Should you have any
questions about the tax deductibility of a proposed gift or
should you want to discuss ariy aspect of making a gift to
the University, including Century Club or Presidents
Club membership, please get in touch with the University
Development Department:

The address is:

The University of Tennessee, Knoxville
Department of Development
118 Henson Hall
Knoxville, Tennessee 37916
Telephone: (615) 974-5045
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